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Planning for growth in Attleborough  

Changes to the way the primary schools are organised. 

Norfolk County Council has a duty to ensure a sufficient supply of school places to respond 
to housing growth and other demographic changes. A number of housing sites are under 
construction in Attleborough and others have planning consent. In the longer term there are 
plans to build some 4,000 houses in the town. 
 
The proposals we are consulting you on are to make sure that there is a sound base of 
school organisation and school buildings for the way the town is developing now and the 
way it will develop in the future. Our plans involve a change in the way schools are 
organised and the relocation of Attleborough Infant School to the south of the town. 
 
We have been working with the governors of Attleborough Infant and Attleborough Junior 

Schools and the Transforming Education in Norfolk Trust (Attleborough Academy) on how 

we can take these plans forward. 

At the moment, Attleborough children start their statutory education in reception at the infant 

school and have to transfer to the junior school after three years.   We are proposing to 

change this pattern so that all children in Attleborough can attend an all-through primary 

school (from Reception to the end of Year 6). 

In order to achieve this at a time of pupil number growth we need to do the following: 

1. We would move the infant school into a new building on a new site and extend the 

age range to create an all-through primary school for up to 630 pupils (90 pupils in 

each year group). 

2. At the same time we would provide new facilities at the junior school for Reception 

and Key Stage 1 children to create a second all-through primary school for 420 pupils 

(60 pupils in each year group). 

3. We have looked at two possible sites for the new school building, one on Hargham 

Road, and the other on London Road.   We are currently considering the relative 

merits of these sites. 

4. There will be provision for pre-school children on both sites. 

5. Further primary schools will be needed south of the railway line when major housing 

development starts. 



The County Council believes these changes would benefit all children and young people in 

Attleborough 

 Norfolk County Council’s policy on school organisation is to consider what is best for 

a local area but it will favour all-through primary schools where these are achievable 

and have support from local schools. 

 It will provide sufficient places for the current pressure on primary places in the town 

and will allow for some expansion in the future. 

 Vacating the infant site will provide additional space to allow Attleborough Academy 

Norfolk to expand so that additional places can be made available for secondary age 

pupils. 

The earliest this could happen is September 2017 

We will be holding a public event at Attleborough Academy Norfolk on Monday 7 December 

2015 between 6 – 7.30pm.  There will be a formal presentation on the reorganisation 

proposals with an opportunity for questions.  

If you are unable to attend this meeting but would like to comment on our reorganisation 

proposals please write to School Organisation Team, FREEPOST IH 2076, Floor 8, County 

Hall, Martineau Lane, Norwich, NR1 2DL, email schoolreview@norfolk.gov.uk  or access our 

online survey: https://norfolk.citizenspace.com/childrens-services/attleborough-schools 
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